SOUTH ATLANTIC FISHERY MANAGEMENT COUNCIL

JOINT EXECUTIVE/FINANCE COMMITTEE

Sheraton Atlantic Beach Oceanfront Hotel Atlantic Beach, NC

December 7, 2009

SUMMARY MINUTES

Executive Committee:

Duane Harris, Chair David Cupka, Vice-Chair

Mac Currin George Geiger

Robert Boyles

Finance Committee:

David Cupka, Chair Mark Robson, Vice-Chair

Dr. Brian Cheuvront Duane Harris

Mac Currin

Council Members:

Dr. Roy Crabtree Dr. Wilson Laney
Lt. Charlie Gris Tom Swatzel

Council Staff:

Bob MahoodMike CollinsRoger PuglieseAnna MartinDale TheilingMyra BrouwerKim IversonKate Quigley

Observers/Participants:

Monica Smit-Brunello Anik Clemens Rod Dalton Phil Steele Dr. Jack McGovern Otha Easley

Jennifer Lee

Additional Observers and Participants Attached

The Joint Executive/Finance Committee of the South Atlantic Fishery Management Council convened in the Atlantic Beach Sheraton Oceanfront Hotel, Atlantic Beach, North Carolina, December 7, 2009, and was called to order at 2:46 o'clock p.m. by Chairman David Cupka.

MR. CUPKA: We're going to start the Joint Executive/Finance Committee Meeting. The first order of business is the approval of the agenda. Are there any additions or changes to the agenda? Seeing none, then our agenda is approved.

The next action items is approval of the September 2009 Executive/Finance Committee Meeting Minutes. Are there any corrections, additions or deletions to the minutes? I have two on Page 2 of the minutes. There was a section there attributed to me and it should be Duane and not me. On Page 6 there were two words left out. There were dashes in there following the term "Atlantic Large Whale"; it should be the "Atlantic Large Whale Take Reduction Team", so "take" and "reduction" are the two words that are missing on Page 6 in the minutes. Those are all I have; are there any others? Seeing none, then the minutes are approved.

That brings us down to our next order of business, which is a status report on the current calendar year council budget. You can find that behind Attachment 1. I'm going to ask Bob to go over that for us.

MR. MAHOOD: If you look at the far right hand, the balance, that's our anticipated balance for the end of the year. Actually, that number, Mike gave me some updated numbers, and we're really looking at about \$346,761, depending on the cost of this meeting, and that will be fairly close to where we'll end up the year.

As you all know, we're at the end of our five-year grant. Normally that would be problematic. I don't want to get into the next budget item, but I guess I could, Mr. Chairman, because it's all part of it now. We did put in for a no-cost extension of our five-year grant for one year and we have had it approved. We will be able to carry whatever money we have at the end of the year over into the new year.

Primarily if you look at that column on the far right, the balance column, you see a lot of that is in travel money for some workshops in SEDAR that we had hoped to have that we weren't able to hold and for a number of items. As you recall, at the early part of this past year or at least halfway through the year, we were being pretty tight with everything relative to meetings and some of the things we had hoped to schedule as far as APs and this type of thing.

That money will carry over. One big savings that we did have this year, which goes contrary to what we normally see, is in the health insurance. We did get a little bit of a break on our health insurance this year and saved a little bit of money. Also, we had some salary lapse and this also helped that category as well as some of the other ones. Other than that, Mr. Chairman, unless something jumps out at somebody, the only thing there is the meeting room rent is running higher than in the past, primarily now because we're having more rooms when we have the SSC or one of the APs meet jointly with the council. Other than that, I think it's pretty self-explanatory.

MR. CUPKA: Thanks, Bob. Questions for Bob about our current budget? Seeing none, then we will move on to our next item, which is the status of the FMP/Amendment timelines, and this is behind Attachment 2 of your agenda.

MR. MAHOOD: Basically, we're pretty much where we have been. Now, obviously, there might be some adjustments to this after this meeting. I think initially on 17A we had looked at approval in December. Obviously, we're not going to do that in December and that's going to slide to March. I'm not sure where we're going to be on 17B at this meeting, although we certainly would be able to approve it at this meeting if the council desires.

Pretty much everything else has stayed in line, but some of this stuff may slide a little bit as we get into the new year and get our budget and decide exactly when we're going to be able to get some of these things taken care of. It's going to be up to the council, when we get the budget, to go ahead and adjust this timeline. If somebody has got some specific questions, I'll be glad to address them.

MR. CUPKA: Any questions for Bob? Bob, I know one thing that's going to come up in our next committee meeting on protected resources is a desire on the part of NMFS for us to initiate scoping for a possible amendment to our Shrimp Plan based on some interactions with smalltooth sawfish; so if we were to do that down the road, we could add that in without any problem?

MR. MAHOOD: Yes, that was not on our radar in the past, but we certainly would add it to this list and set up a timeline for that.

MR. CUPKA: Other questions or comments? Seeing none, then that will take us to our next agenda item, which is the review of our proposed budget for next year, and that's behind Attachment 3.

MR. MAHOOD: Mr. Chairman, earlier in the process it looked like we might actually have a 2010 budget on time, but that hasn't come to fruition. Right now we do not have a budget. We're under a continuing resolution and I understand that may continue again for a while. I don't know if the region has any better information on that. I see Phil kind threw his hands up like we don't know either.

But, basically, if you look at our budget for 2010, based on what we had hoped to accomplish during 2010, we're looking at a budge total of about \$3.95 million. If you look over at our expected sources of funding for 2010, we were looking at \$3.649. Now the fact that we're going to be able to carry over about \$300,000 plus is going to help us come in line with that. We're still not sure where we'll be budget-wise. There have been some pushes to get more for the council.

Right now I think the Senate has approved the Department of Commerce Budget – I think it's the Senate – the Senate or the House has approved the Department of Commerce Budget. Under that budget we're probably looking pretty close at the numbers you see over on the lower right-hand column as the funding sources for 2010. We should be pretty much in line if the Senate

and the House ultimately approve a budget at the levels we're looking for. With that and the carryover we should be okay, Mr. Chairman, at least for 2010.

MR. CUPKA: Any questions for Bob? Brian.

DR. CHEUVRONT: Thanks, Mr. Chairman. I was looking at the budget and noticed that a couple of categories had some fairly significant increases in them from 2009 to 2010. I'm assuming that the staff compensation is for salary increases but also to add the replacement for the staff member that had left this year, but I noticed that council compensation was up pretty high.

But the other one that kind of struck me, and I'm not really sure what the plans are, is that AP travel and other travel were very, very significantly increased for 2010 over 2009, and I was kind of wondering especially what all that other travel was.

MR. CUPKA: As far as council compensation is concerned, Bob is going to announce here in a minute that we all got a big raise this coming year. That's what that is. Bob.

MR. MAHOOD: I think both the council compensation and the travel money for the APs and that sort of thing reflect more scheduled meetings for 2010 than we were able to have in 2009. Of course, we've got to increase the state liaison.

DR. CHEUVRONT: Yes, it was the AP and other travel and the council and staff compensation were the ones that I-

MR. MAHOOD: Yes, those are all related to the activities schedule which have more travel involved. Of course, the more that the council members travel, the more they get paid; and the more the AP travels, the more the per diem and those types of costs occur. The staff comp, we actually have a new position in there, and we have funding in there to replace the cultural anthropologist that we haven't had for a while. Now, whether or not that comes to fruition, I don't know.

MR. CUPKA: And you'll recall, Brian, it took quite a while until we knew what our budget was for this year, so early on in the year we were really holding back on travel because we weren't sure just what we were going to work with. Mark.

MR. ROBSON: Bob, could you kind of explain, too, on the liaison budgets where we've moved away from the states all have the same kind of basic formula. What is the formula now that is driving the changes in the amounts for those liaison amounts?

MR. MAHOOD: Well, earlier this year a determination was made that it seemed like it was only fair to compensate the states for their activities on the SSC. We've generally compensated the states as a liaison grant for their participation on a number of activities, and I think it's clear to everybody that we really get more out of the states than what we pay them.

Based on the fact that we had the funding last year, there was a determination that we would try to compensate the states for their people's participation specifically on SEDAR and the SSC activities. That's reflected in the number of members that the states have on the SSC. Mike has calculated out how many meetings we suspect will take place and the number of days and that sort of thing. That's why you see some disparity there in the different state levels of liaisons.

MR. GEIGER: I guess as a point of clarification, Bob, for example, when Florida participates in the SEDAR process by providing the personnel to do the work, that do the actual SEDAR work like Bob Muller and those folks; are they compensated from SEDAR or is that part of the liaison?

MR. MAHOOD: No, this is more geared towards their members of the SSC that may be assigned to a SEDAR. No, we haven't been able to do that to where we would pick up the salaries of those folks. Florida does give us a lot in that area as far as conducting some of these stock assessments of species that occur primarily in Florida, so that is another contribution they make that is not compensated.

MR. CUPKA: Other questions or comments? Obviously, we can't approve this budget now because we don't know if it's even a real budget, so once again we'll just have to carry forward until we can hear from it. Robert.

MR. BOYLES: Bob, just a comment and not really a question. Given the healthy increases in travel both for council members, AP as well as the other travel – and, again, I want to thank the council for the increasing the states' technical assistance grants – I think we need to be sensitive to the fact that states continue to feel the squeeze.

At the Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission for the Calendar Year 2010 Budget we are moving to a lot of web-based teleconference and video conference meetings in order to accommodate state travel restrictions, so I just think we need to keep that in mind as we move forward. Thanks.

MR. MAHOOD: Robert, as you're aware, in SEDAR starting to look at that, and we're going to talk about that in a minute relative to some compensation and participation in the webinars.

MR. STEELE: I'm not on your committee, Mr. Chairman, but I do see that you have \$5,250 allocated to Mr. Allen, so I assume he is going to be back on board for another year as your regulation writer?

MR. MAHOOD: He keeps saying he is going to bail; and then when I talk to him he says he'll do one more year. I hope he keeps doing it one more year now that Rod is leaving us and is going to dump it all in this young lady's lap.

MR. CUPKA: Other questions or comments? Seeing none, then that takes us down to our next item, the status of the Congressional FY 2010 budget. Do you have anything further on that?

MR. MAHOOD: Yes, I had hoped to. I think I kind of touched on what I do know and that's that we're under a continuing resolution until further notice, and I think the Senate has passed the Department of Commerce Budget but the House has not, and, of course, then they'll have to go to conference. When they'll get around to that with all the other important things they're doing, I just don't know.

MR. CUPKA: That brings us down to other business. There is at least one other item. Do you want to talk about the webinars, Bob?

MR. MAHOOD: Yes, this is something the councils have been talking about and a number of the councils are looking at the webinar process for conducting some of the meetings, and the things that the EDs and the administrative officers have been kicking around is – and there have been some questions from the councils themselves – since we compensate council members and SSC members to participate in meetings, how do we deal with that in the webinar scenario.

In other words, they're still going to be using their time. They won't be traveling particularly, but there will still be a commitment of time from both council members and SSC members. I think that is something the committee needs to discuss and ultimately the council needs to make a decision on how we want to handle that.

MR. CUPKA: I know at the last Gulf Council meeting I attended, Tom, there was some discussion on that. I think you all have had some discussions about that as well, if I'm not mistaken, about this issue of compensation for conference calls and webinars and meetings and things like that.

MR. McIlWAIN: We did have that conversation. I'm not aware that we've reached any final conclusion at this point. Yes, we've discussed that. We're starting to use the web conference thing much more frequently than we have in the past.

MR. CUPKA: I wonder if this is something that ought to be on the agenda for the Chairs meeting or something. Have the executive directors talked about this? It seems to me there needs to be a need for some consistency here on this.

MR. MAHOOD: Yes, we've kind of broached this subject a little bit, but each council does everything so much differently that I don't know that you'd get a consensus of how they want to do it. When it comes to travel days, some people get compensated for it. We do it in the southeast. They don't do it in the west and the northwest. I think they do it in the Mid-Atlantic and don't do it in New England. There are a number of things relative to compensation that are different, but it's certainly something we could see about getting on the CCC agenda.

MR. CUPKA: It may open up a can of worms, too. Duane, you had a comment?

MR. HARRIS: I think with respect to compensating council members' participation in webinars, I think that's something that we should do. I think the law requires that. Conference calls like we have on occasion, I don't see that as something that they should be compensated for; but if

you spend an entire day or two whole days participating in a webinar conference, I think that's something that requires compensation.

You're not traveling to it but you're sitting there in front of the computer screen or however that works for an entire day, then I think that's something that the law basically speaks to with respect to compensation. It may not specifically address webinars, but I think that's what the intent of the law is.

MR. CUPKA: I've been on some long conference calls before and sometimes they seem like they last two days. Other comments? Mac.

MR. CURRIN: I'm not as strong on that point for council compensation for webinars and certainly not for conference calls. I guess if they get excessive maybe I'd think differently about it, but I feel pretty strongly that the SSC should be compensated. Those people are independent and their time spent on these webinars is away from their normal jobs and the like. I don't know how they deal with that with their employees, but some of them may actually have to take vacation time so that they can devote that time to council business, and I feel like they should be compensated.

MR. CUPKA: Well, we've kind of heard two sides of the coin here, and I guess we need to give some direction to staff. Maybe we need to have a motion or something. Duane.

MR. HARRIS: Well, I don't know if we heard two different sides of it. I agree with Mac; I think the SSC members should also be compensated to the extent that they're compensated at the present time when they're participating in webinars, whether they're traveling to a meeting or not. I think that's basically what our intent was and what congress' intent was when it established compensation for SSCs.

MR. CUPKA: Yes, and I didn't mean to insinuate that there wasn't agreement in regard to SSCs; I think there is there. The question I had was council members where you had indicated you thought that was appropriate or something that was called for in the law and Mac said he wasn't all that gung ho on it, so it kind of leaves staff somewhere in the middle. Bob.

MR. MAHOOD: The way I look at it is the reason we're doing webinars is two things; to save time and also to save travel. If we went ahead and we were still holding meetings, the people would be compensated; so if they're going to sit at a computer for a good part of the day or whatever and participate in a webinar, I think they should be compensated.

That's my personal feeling, but ultimately there will be savings. I think there will be savings not only from the standpoint of travel but compensation for travel days will be cut out. I think that there is a legitimate to do this. It's hard for council members to talk about it because it's like George said you're sitting here talking about giving yourself a raise, but in actuality it's not a raise. I think it's either the status quo level or it's actually less if we really start using these webinars. You know, in three years we may not be sitting across the table from each other; you never know.

MR. BOYLES: Mr. Chairman, I'll make a motion if you'd like. I would like to make a motion that the council adopt the practice of including webinars as those activities that are eligible for compensation for both the SSC as well as council members.

MR. HARRIS: Second.

MR. CUPKA: Okay, we have a motion and a second. Is there discussion on the motion? Is there any objection? Seeing none, then that motion is approved. Is there any other business to come before the committee? George.

MR. GEIGER: I guess it would come under the executive portion. I would like to float an idea and see if there is any other thought from other people as to the benefits of having a SEDAR Committee meet at every council meeting and just have it planned as a scheduled portion of a council meeting as standard practice.

Number one, we could get an update on everything that is going on within the SEDAR Program, what SEDARs are going on, where they are in the process. It also affords us an opportunity should things arise that need to be discussed by that committee, you don't have to worry about the committee not being scheduled or getting it scheduled even if it were to arise at the last minute, such as something could come out of the SSC meeting.

If we don't have the SEDAR Committee scheduled to meet, it could be problematic. Just because you have it on the agenda, it doesn't mean you have to have a full-blown meeting or it has to take two hours if there is nothing to discuss, but I certainly think we should get an update of everything that is going on within that program very quickly in a thumbnail sketch and adjourn. But it affords you the opportunity to discuss something should it come up without having to worry about it being an agenda item on the full meeting schedule.

MR. CUPKA: Would you like me to turn it back over to you, Mr. Chairman of the Executive Committee.

MR. HARRIS: Well, I think George has a good idea and I think he is right on point. There are things that come up at each of these meetings, especially if it's the SSC that could involve the SEDAR process. If it's certainly just our SEDAR Committee and not the SEDAR Steering Committee that would be meeting, I think it's a good idea, and it might require a conference call with the formal steering committee for SEDAR following that meeting depending on what comes out of it.

There are some things that have come up at this meeting as a result of some of the members not knowing about a change in scheduled assessments that are worthy of discussion, and that's the discussion that should take place at the SEDAR Committee. I don't have any problem with that, George, and I think it's a good idea.

MR. MAHOOD: That's no problem. We could schedule an hour. It's very similar to the exempted fisheries permits; we schedule time for that at each council meeting not knowing up until the last minute sometimes whether there is going to be any need for it. Certainly, if we

Jt. Executive/Finance Committee
Atlantic Beach, NC
December 7, 2009

schedule it, then we can take action on anything we need to take. If it happens where we don't have anything to do, we just move on.

MR. CUPKA: Well, I don't think we need a motion on that. I think we can just do that as a direction to staff and we'll go ahead and do that in the future. Any other business to come before the committee? Seeing none, then we are adjourned.

(Whereupon, the meeting was adjourned at 3:15 o'clock p.m. December 7, 2009)

Transcribed By: Graham Transcriptions, Inc. February 8, 2010

South Atlantic Fishery Management Council **2009 – 2010 Committees**

ADVISORY PANEL SELECTION

Mark Robson, Chair Robert Boyles Brian Cheuvront Roy Crabtree Ben Hartig

Spud Woodward

Staff contact: Kim Iverson

DOLPHIN WAHOO

Tom Swatzel, Chair Robert Boyles Roy Crabtree Ben Hartig Wilson Laney Rita Merritt Charlie Phillips

Red Munden Mid-Atlantic Council New England Council Rep Staff contact: Gregg Waugh

ECOSYSTEM-BASED

MANAGEMENT

Brian Cheuvront, Chair Spud Woodward, Vice-Chair

Roy Crabtree
David Cupka
Mac Currin
George Geiger
Ben Hartig
Wilson Laney
Rita Merritt
Charlie Phillips

Mark Robson Staff contact: Roger Pugliese- FEP Myra Brouwer- Comp. Ecosystem-

based Amendment

EXECUTIVE

Duane Harris, ChairDavid Cupka, Vice-Chair

Mac Currin
George Geiger
Robert Boyles

Staff contact: Bob Mahood

FINANCE

David Cupka, Chair Mark Robson, Vice-Chair

Brian Cheuvront
Duane Harris
Mac Currin

Staff contact: Bob Mahood

GOLDEN CRAB

David Cupka, Chair Mac Currin Wilson Laney Charlie Phillips Tom Swatzel

Staff contact: Gregg Waugh

HABITAT & ENVIRON. PROTECTION

Mark Robson, Chair Robert Boyles Wilson Laney Rita Merritt Vince O'Shea Charlie Phillips

Staff contact: Roger Pugliese

Myra Brouwer- Coral

HIGHLY MIGRATORY SPECIES

David Cupka, Chair Rita Merritt, Vice-Chair Roy Crabtree Mac Currin George Geiger Duane Harris Brian Sullivan

Staff contact: Gregg Waugh

INFORMATION & EDUCATION

Robert Boyles, Chair Mac Currin, Vice-Chair Duane Harris Mark Robson

Brian Sullivan Tom Swatzel

Staff contact: Kim Iverson

KING & SPANISH MACKEREL

George Geiger, Chair David Cupka, Vice-Chair

Mac Currin Brian Cheuvront Duane Harris Ben Hartig Rita Merritt Charlie Phillips Mark Robson Tom Swatzel

Ron Smith, Mid-Atlantic

Representative

Jack Travelstead, Mid-Atlantic

Representative

Staff contact: Gregg Waugh

LAW ENFORCEMENT

George Geiger, Chair Mac Currin, Vice-Chair Robert Boyles Duane Harris Ben Hartig Brian Sullivan

Staff contact: Gregg Waugh

CATCH SHARES

Rita Merritt, Chair
Robert Boyles
David Cupka
George Geiger
Vince O'Shea
Charlie Phillips
Spud Woodward
Tom Swatzel

Staff contact: Kate Quigley

PERSONNEL

Robert Boyles, Chair

David Cupka George Geiger Duane Harris **Spud Woodward**

Staff contact: Bob Mahood

PROTECTED RESOURCES

David Cupka, Chair Wilson Laney, Vice-Chair Rita Merritt Mark Robson

Spud Woodward

Staff contact: Myra Brouwer

SCI. & STAT. SELECTION

Roy Crabtree, Chair Robert Boyles Brian Cheuvront Mark Robson Spud Woodward

Staff contact: John Carmichael

SEDAR Committee

Duane Harris, Chair George Geiger, Vice-Chair Brian Cheuvront David Cupka Ben Hartig Vince O'Shea

Mark Robson Tom Swatzel

Staff contact: John Carmichael

South Atlantic Fishery Management Council **2009 - 2010 Council Membership**

COUNCIL CHAIRMAN:

Charles Duane Harris

105 Demere Retreat Lane St. Simons Island, GA 31522 912/638-9430 (ph) seageorg@bellsouth.net

COUNCIL VICE-CHAIRMAN

David M. Cupka

P.O. Box 12753 Charleston, SC 29422 843/795-8591 (hm) 843/870-5495 (cell) palmettobooks@bellsouth.net

Deirdre Warner-Kramer

Office of Marine Conservation
OES/OMC
2201 C Street, N.W.
Department of State, Room 5806
Washington, DC 20520
202/647-3228 (ph); 202/736-7350 (f)
Warner-KramerDM@state.gov

Robert H. Boyles, Jr.

S.C. Dept. of Natural Resources Marine Resources Division P.O. Box 12559 (217 Ft. Johnson Road) Charleston, SC 29422-2559 843/953-9304 (ph) 843/953-9159 (fax) boylesr@dnr.sc.gov

Dr. Wilson Laney

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service
South Atlantic Fisheries Coordinator
P.O. Box 33683
Raleigh, NC 27695-7617
(110 Brooks Ave
237 David Clark Laboratories,
NCSU Campus
Raleigh, NC 27695-7617)
919/515-5019 (ph)
919/515-4415 (f)
Wilson_Laney@fws.gov

Dr. Brian Cheuvront

N.C. Division of Marine Fisheries P.O. Box 769 (3441 Arendell St.) Morehead City, NC 28557 252/726-7021 Ext. 8015 (ph) 252/726-6187 brian.cheuvront@ncdenr.gov

Dr. Roy Crabtree

Regional Administrator NOAA Fisheries, Southeast Region 263 13th Avenue South St. Petersburg, FL 33701 727/824-5301 (ph); 727/824-5320 (f) roy.crabtree@noaa.gov

Benjamin M. "Mac" Currin

801 Westwood Drive Raleigh, NC 27607 919/881-0049 (ph) mcurrin1@bellsouth.net

George J. Geiger

566 Ponoka Street Sebastian, FL 32958 772/388-3183 (ph) georgejgeiger@bellsouth.net

Ben Hartig

9277 Sharon Street Hobe Sound, FL 33455 772/546-1541 (ph) bhartig@bellsouth.net

Rita G. Merritt

38 Pelican Drive Wrightsville Beach, NC 28480 910/256-3197 (ph); 910/256-3689 (f) miridon@ec.rr.com

John V. O'Shea

Executive Director Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission 1444 Eye Street, N.W., 6th Floor Washington, D.C. 20005 202/289-6400 (ph); 202/289-6051 (f) voshea@asmfc.org

ANIK CLEMENT NOAB
ROO DALTED "

Charles Phillips

Phillips Seafood / Sapelo Sea Farms 1418 Sapelo Avenue, N.E. Townsend, GA 31331 912/832-3149 (ph); 912/832-6228 (f) Ga_capt@yahoo.com

Mark Robson

Director, Division of Marine Fisheries Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission 620 S. Meridian Street Tallahassee, FL 32399 850/487-0554 (ph); 850/487-4847(f) mark.robson@myfwc.com

Spud Woodward

Director, Coastal Resources Division GA Dept. of Natural Resources One Conservation Way, Suite 300 Brunswick, GA 31520-8687 912/264-7218 (ph); 912/262-2318 (f) Spud.woodward@dnr.state.ga.us

Lt. Brian Sullivan LT GRIS

U.S. Coast Guard Brickell Plaza Federal Building 909 S.E. First Avenue Room 876/ DRE Miami, FL 33131-3050 305/415-6781 (ph) 305/415-6791 (f) Brian.A.Sullivan@uscg.mil

Tom Swatzel

P.O. Box 1311 Murrells Inlet, SC 29576 (C/O Capt. Dick's Marina 4123 Hwy 17 Business, Murrells Inlet, SC 29576) 843/357-1673 (ph) tom@captdicks.com

MONICA SMIT BAMELLO
PHIL STEELE
OTHA EASLEY
JACK MCGOVERN
JEDNIFER LEE

South Atlantic Fishery Management Council **Staff**

Executive Director

Robert K. Mahood robert.mahood@safmc.net

Deputy Executive Director

Gregg T. Waugh gregg.waugh@safmc.net

Public Information Officer

 Kim Iverson kim.iverson@safmc.net

Senior Fishery Biologist

Roger Pugliese roger.pugliese@safmc.net

Staff Economist

Kathryn (Kate) Quigley kate.quigley@safmc.net

Cultural Anthropologist

Open Position

Environmental Impact Scientist

Rick DeVictor richard.devictor@safmc.net

Science and Statistics Program Manager

John Carmichael john.carmichael@safmc.net

Public Information / Outreach Assistant

Anna Martin anna.martin@safmc.net

Fishery Biologist

Kari Fenske kari.fenske@safmc.net

SEDAR Coordinators

Julie Neer - julie.neer@safmc.net Dale Theiling - dale.theiling@safmc.net

Coral Reef Biologist

Myra Brouwer myra.brouwer@safmc.net

Administrative Officer

Mike Collins
mike.collins@safmc.net

Financial Secretary

Debra Buscher deb.buscher@safmc.net

Admin. Secretary /Travel Coordinator

Cindy Chaya cindy.chaya@safmc.net

Purchasing/Adm. Assistant

Julie O'Dell julie.odell@safmc.net

SEDAR/ Staff Administrative Assistant

Rachael Lindsay rachael.lindsay@safmc.net

PLEASE SIGN IN

So that we will have a record of your attendance at each meeting and so that your name may be included in the minutes, we ask that you sign this sheet for the meeting shown below.

JOINT EXECUTIVE AND FINANCE COMMITTEE **Atlantic Beach, NC** Monday, December 7, 2009

P.O. BOX/STREET

NAME & <u>ORGANIZATION</u>	AREA CODE & PHONE NUMBER	P.O. BOX/STREET <u>CITY, STATE & ZIP</u>
George Sedberry	NOMA Suncturies	

South Atlantic Fishery Management Council 4055 Faber Place Drive, Suite 201 North Charleston, SC 29405 843-571-4366 or Toil Free 866/SAFMC-10